
St. Jane Frances de Chantal  
 Sterling Heights, MI       January 19, 2020    

Fr. Tony Sulkowski 
Pastor 
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Ext. 102 

Each year, in January, Catholics have offered eight days of prayers for 
Christian Unity. Until 1958, the general idea was that those who were not 
Catholic would return to the Catholic Church. The Catholic Church no long-
er holds that idea. It was St. Pope John the XXIII, who at the conclusion of 
the Church’s week of Prayer for Christian Unity made a historic announce-
ment that changed the Catholic Church. On January 25, 1959, he an-
nounced his intention to call an Ecumenical Council. 

St. Pope John XXIII’s intention was that this Ecumenical Council be not only 
for the Catholic Church but for all of Christianity. He desired that all 
churches, Catholic, Protestants, and Orthodox, come together and overcome their divisions 
that have separated these churches for centuries. 

One of the most famous quotes by St. Pope John XXIII was the quote he used to begin the 
week of Christian Unity. He said; ”Let us begin with what unites us and not the things that di-
vide us.” In this simple yet powerful statement the Pope was challenging all those gathered to 
reflect upon their own Baptismal call. It is our common baptism that unities us as brothers and 
sisters. 

Since 1959, we have seen many ways in which Christian churches throughout the country as 
well as the world have come together to work as one to proclaim the Gospel of Jesus Christ 
and promote unity among each other. 

As we celebrate the week of Christian Unity this January, may we reflect upon our own baptis-
mal call and be of service to the Church. God has gifted each one of us; the challenge is to be 
aware of our gifts and not be afraid to share them with the greater community. Ut Unum 
Sint—“That all may be one.” 

Bon mot: “Christ is sending us out together so that we may jointly bear witness to him. Thus 
we cannot remain separated! We must walk together, because it is Our Lord’s will.” - St. 
John Paul II. We Cannot Remain Separated, June 29, 1995. 

Carpe Diem, 

Fr. Tony 
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St. Jane Frances de Chantal  

38750 Ryan Rd. 

Sterling Heights, MI 48310 
Phone: (586) 977-8080   

Fax: (586) 977-9305 

www.sjfparish.org 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday    4:00pm  
Sunday   9:00am & 11:30am 
    
Weekday Masses 
Tuesday   7:00pm 
Wednesday and  8:00am 
Thursday   
Holy Day Masses            As Announced 

Pastor 
    Rev. Anthony Sulkowski, ext. 102 
    FrTony@sjfparish.org 
 
Pastoral Associate / Worship Coordinator 
    Laurie Hall, ext. 104 
    LHall@sjfparish.org 
      
Business Manager 
    Jody Gazo, ext. 112 
    jgazo@sjfparish.org 
 
Director of Music 
    Janina Jacobs, ext. 103 
    JJacobs@sjfparish.org 
 
Director of Faith Formation & 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 
    Ben Klassen, ext. 108 
    bklassen@sjfparish.org 
 
Christian Service Coordinator &  
Adult Formation Coordinator 
     Deborah Mazur, ext. 107 
     dmazur@sjfparish.org 
 
Stewardship Liaison  
     Linda Smith, ext. 113 
     Lsmith@sjfparish.org 
 
Communications Facilitator 
     Lucas Jeffrey 
     bulletin@sjfparish.org 
 
Office Assistant  
     Mary Ann Gleich 
     mgleich@sjfparish.org 

 
 
 

Monday - Thursday 
8:30am - 8:00pm 

(Closed from 12:00 to 1:15 for lunch) 
Friday: Closed 

Saturday: 2:30pm - 5:00pm 
Sunday: 10:00am - 12:30pm 

MASS SCHEDULE 

PARISH STAFF 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

MINISTRIES 
Knights of Columbus  #13340 

Brian Finn                    586-977-8080 

Parish Nurse Ministry 

Doreen Corby            586-977-8080 

Seniors 

Don Rogowski             586-977-8080 

Soup Kitchen 

Steven Gadzinski        586-731-4091 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Tom Harris                   586-977-8080 

Ushers-Ministers of Hospitality 

Lawrence (Larry) Frontera        586-306-3450  

            

             CHILDREN’S BAPTISM 

Do you have a child you would like to have 
baptized? We would be delighted to talk to 
you about your options!  Please call the 
Parish Office to make arrangements.   

 
RECONCILIATION 

Tuesday from 5:30pm-6:30pm (or by appt.) 
 

MARRIAGE 
Congratulations! Please contact our Parish 
Office at least six months prior to your 
desired wedding date to start your 
preparations and make arrangements. 
Couples should stop by the office and fill 
out the Request for Celebration of Marriage 
form. Fr. Tony will call the couple and 
answer any questions regarding marriage.  

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

Contact the Parish Office to schedule. Also 
available once a month during the Tuesday    
evening Mass.  

 
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
Are you interested in joining the Catholic 
Church? We are thrilled to have you! 
Contact our Pastoral Associate/Worship 
Coordinator, Laurie Hall, to begin the 
process by calling the Parish Office. 
Welcome home! 

 
PARISH SACRAMENTAL POLICY 

We ask that in order to have your child 
baptized here, or to be married here, you          
should be a registered parishioner or active 
in your previous parish. This means 
attending weekly Mass with your faith 
community, using your envelopes and 
taking part in parish activities.  
 

Visits to the Homebound for  
Communion / Anointing 

Please call the Parish Office to schedule. 

  SACRAMENTS 

Parish Happenings 

NEW TO THE PARISH? 
WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN THE ST. JANE 

FRANCES de CHANTAL FAMILY?  
BECOME A REGISTERED PARISHIONER! 

You may register at the Parish Office at 
anytime after Mass on the weekend or 
during regular office hours.  Please call 586-
977-8080 if you have any questions. We look 
forward to having you here! 

 
 
 

MONDAY, JANUARY 20 
6:45pm  Bishop Barron Series on the  
  Eucharist 
 
TUESDAY, JANUARY 21 
5:30pm  Confessions 
6:00pm  FF Confirmation Prep 
6:00pm  Rosary 
7:00pm  Mass  
 
WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 22 
8:00am Mass  
9:30am Needle Crafters 
1:15pm Swiffers #4 
5:45pm Needle Crafters 
6:00pm Bells 
7:00pm Choir 
7:00pm Lecto Divina 
 
THURSDAY, JANUARY 23 
8:00am  Mass 
10:30am  Book Club 
5:30pm  K-6 Faith Formation  
 
FRIDAY, JANUARY 24 
Office Closed  
 
SATURDAY, JANUARY 25 
K of C Recruitment 
4:00pm   Mass   
5:00pm   Divine Mercy Prayers 
 
SUNDAY, JANUARY 26 
K of C Recruitment 
9:00am  Mass 
10:00am  K of C Pancake Breakfast 
10:15am  RCIA 
11:00am  Grief Ministry Session 
11:30am  Mass 
6:00pm  HSYM Sun. Eve Gathering 

 “Nourished by God’s Word and the Eucharist, 
St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish is a 

welcoming Catholic community dedicated to 
living and proclaiming  

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
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  LAURIE HALL 

Pastoral Associate &   

Worship Coordinator  

lhall@sjfparish.org 

Ext. 104 

 Sunday of the Word of God 

Next week, on the Third Sunday of Ordinary Time, we will celebrate the Sun-
day of the Word of God for the first time. Last year, Pope Francis instituted the 
Sunday of the Word of God, “so as to appreciate the inexhaustible riches con-
tained in that constant dialogue between the Lord and his peo-
ple” (Misericordi et Misera, 7). The Scriptures are treasures filled with count-

less riches! From Genesis to Revelation, God speaks to us in human language. By speaking to us, God reveals His part in 
this great love story: “God is love, and whoever remains in love remains in God and God in Him” (1 John 4:16). 

In the Archdiocese of Detroit, we hear a lot about the power of the Word of God. We speak of the Gospel as some- 
thing to be unleashed. We recognize that the Word of God has the potential to change hearts. When we proclaim the 
Word to others, they encounter the power of the Word and the person of the Word: Jesus Christ. But have you person-
ally spent enough time hearing what Jesus is saying to you through the Word? 

Pope Francis is asking everyone in the Church, every diocese, parish, family, and parishioner, to read and listen to the 
Word of God anew. In preparation for the celebration of the Sunday of the Word of God, consider your favorite Scrip-
ture passage. How has God used it to speak to you, change your heart, lead you, or bring you peace? Ask yourself: how 
can I be open in these coming days to receive the gift of loving the Word of God more? How can I make my own these 
words from today’s psalm, “In the written scroll it is prescribed for me, to do your will, O my God, is my delight, and 
your law is within my heart” (Psalm 40:8-9)? 

         Written by Reverend Brian Meldrum 

 

                    A heartfelt thank you goes out 
to all the generous parishioners 

(and friends!) who came out to trans-
form our Worship Space for Christmas and to 

all those who joined in on January 12th to remove the 
decorations!  The many hands do indeed make for 
light (and quick) work.  Thank you also to the won-
derful Art and Environment committee for their crea-
tivity and dedication to this ministry – Linda and Craig 
Smith, Lori Nida and Jody Gazo.  It is a blessing to 
worship in such a beautiful space! 

 Janina Jacobs 

Director of Music 

JJacobs@sjfparish.org 

Ext. 103 

Happy New Year to you all from the St. Jane Music Ministry! 

Thank you all for your kinds words of appreciation, gifts, and thoughtful 
comments about the music during this past holiday season. The choir and 
musicians put in a lot of extra effort to make things beautiful. However, you 
may have noticed we also had a lot of colds, voice ailments, and what-not 

going around. It wasn’t limited to choir members; it is everywhere! This last year has been a bad one for upper respiratory 
ailments, the flu, or whatever else is traveling around like wildfire. The doctors never seem to be able to put a finger on 
what is causing all this sickness. 

Fortunately, I’ve remained well this year (unlike last year… praise the Lord!) and must say that it is probably due to taking 
better care of myself, getting more rest, reducing stress, taking my proper vitamins, and fastidious hand-washing. Another 
good idea is to make sure you get enough hydration because wintry dry air is bad for the voice, even if you don’t sing. 

Special liturgy to celebrate Martin Luther King Jr. Day: Monday, January 20, 2020 
Please join Archbishop Alan Vigneron as he celebrates this holiday with a liturgy at Blessed Sacrament Cathedral, begin-
ning at 10am on Monday, January 20th. Members of the St. Jane Choir will also participate in the Archdiocesan Choir, con-
ducted by William Harrison. All are invited. 
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   DEBBIE MAZUR 
   Christian Service 
   & Adult Faith Formation Coordinator 
   Ext. 107 
   dmazur@sjfparish.org 

February 1, 2020 
Art Therapy Program 

 
9:00am-11:30am   

 
Our 1st Saturday Caregiver Series continues: the next session 
is Saturday, February 1st.  You can attend even if you missed 
previous sessions!   This is our last session of this series.  
Come have some fun! 
   

Cost per session is $5 per person.   
Light refreshments will be offered.   

 
Registration is required!  

Sign up in the parish office or call 586-977-8080.   

Human Trafficking of Children 
(U.S. Department of Education) 

How to Identify a Victim of Human Trafficking*  
• Has unexplained absences from school for a 

period of time, and is therefore a truant 
• Demonstrates an inability to attend school on a 

regular basis 
• Chronically runs away from home 
• Makes references to frequent travel to other 

cities 
• Exhibits bruises or other physical trauma, 

withdrawn behavior, depression, or fear 
• Lacks control over her or his schedule or 

identification documents 
• Is hungry, malnourished, or inappropriately 

dressed (based on weather conditions or 
surroundings) 

• Shows signs of drug addiction 
• Demonstrates a sudden change in attire, 

behavior, or material possessions (e.g., has 
expensive items) 

• Has a “boyfriend” who is noticeably older (10+ 
years) 

• Makes references to terminology of the 
commercial sex industry that are beyond age 
specific norms; engages in promiscuous 
behavior and my be labeled “fast” by peers 

 

Human trafficking involves force, fraud, or coercion.  
Report trafficking if you suspect it: 

Contact the National Human Trafficking Resource 
Center (24/7) Hotline 1-888-3737-888 or text 
BeFree (233733). In an emergency call 911. 
Please keep these victims in your prayers. 

 

*It is important to note that this list is not comprehensive of all signs of human 
trafficking, nor are all students who exhibit these signs most certainly trafficking victims.  
The list is meant to be a guide to help determine if further action is appropriate.  

Knights of Columbus  
Pancake Breakfast 

 
January 26, 2020  

 
Come and join the Knights of 
Columbus for a delicious pancake 
breakfast on January 26, 2020 
following the 9:00am Mass.  It is a 
free will donation.  Enjoy breakfast 
with your friends and family while 
helping the Knights help others. 

 

 
Suggestions to Help Jump Start Your Spiritual 

Life in the New Year: 
 

 Reflect on where you are with the Lord 
 Commit (or recommit) to having a regular prayer life 
 Get a Bible and a journal 
 Take advantage of encounter opportunities at your 

parish (Bishop Baron Series, Mission) 
 Get connected to a small group to be able to share your 

faith journey with other adults 
 Resolve any personal issues you may have. 
 
Adapted from As For Me and My House , Anita Houghton  
(2019) 
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HEALTH MINISTRY 
January is GLAUCOMA MONTH.  Glaucoma is an eye 
disease that has no symptoms, no warning signs and is a 
leading cause of vision loss and blindness  if left untreated. 
What is glaucoma?  Glaucoma is a group of diseases that 
can damage the optic nerve in the eye. The optic nerve is 
the part of the eye that sends electrical impulses for sight 
to the brain. 
What causes glaucoma? Clear fluid flows in and out of a 
small space at the front of the eye and keeps the tissues in 
the eye healthy. If this fluid drains too slowly, it puts 
pressure on the optic nerve and can cause glaucoma. 
What are the symptoms of glaucoma? Often, there are no 
symptoms at first. Vision stays normal and there is no pain. 
But as the disease gets worse, side vision may begin to fail. 
Who is at higher risk for glaucoma? Anyone can get 
glaucoma, but people at higher risk for glaucoma are: 
African Americans age 40 and older, all adults age 60 and 
older, those with family history of glaucoma, and also 
those with Diabetes, Hypertension, and previous eye 
injury. 
How is glaucoma detected? An eye care professional can 
determine whether a person has glaucoma through a 
comprehensive dilated eye exam. During this exam, drops 
are put into the eyes to enlarge the pupils. The eye care 
professional is then able to see more of the inside of the 
eye to check for signs of damage to the optic nerve. 
Screening for eye pressure alone is not enough to detect 
glaucoma. 
Does increased eye pressure mean that I have glaucoma? 
Not necessarily. Increased eye pressure means you are at 
risk for glaucoma, but does not mean you have the disease. 
A person has glaucoma only if the optic nerve is damaged. 
How is glaucoma treated? Glaucoma cannot be cured, but 
treatment can help control the pressure in your eye and 
delay further damage to the optic nerve. The most 
common treatments include: medications, laser surgery, or 
traditional surgery.  Treatment usually begins with 
medication and, if needed, laser surgery. 
How can I protect my vision?  Early detection and 
treatment are the best ways to control glaucoma before it 
causes permanent vision loss. If you are at higher risk for 
glaucoma, be sure to get a comprehensive dilated eye 
exam every one to two years. 
To protect your vision from other risk factors, follow your 
doctor’s instructions for managing diabetes and 
hypertension. And be sure to use protective eyewear in the 
workplace and during sports and recreational activities.  
See your eye care professional and get a dilated eye exam. 
 
For more on what you need to know about glaucoma, visit 
http://www.nei.nih.gov/glaucoma 
Source:  National Eye Institute  

   

EUCHRE NIGHT: Happy Valentine’s Day  
 

WHEN: Saturday, February 22nd, 
from 5:00pm until about 10:00pm. 

 
WHERE: In the Fr. Page Activity Center. 

 
WHO: Whether you are a pro or a beginner, 

join us for a fun night of Euchre! 
 

WHAT: We’ll be playing Euchre and having a fun evening 
together!  The games will be played using rotating partners.  

 
HOW: Sign up in the Parish Office. The cost is $10.00 per 

player and covers the cost of dinner, snacks, dessert, bever-
ages and prizes. We ask that the $10.00 please be paid by 
the cut-off date of Monday, February 17th. (No refunds for 

cancellations received after February 17th.)  
 

Questions:  Contact Linda Smith at Lsmith@sjfparish.org or 
586-977-8080, ext. 113. 

http://www.nei.nih.gov/glaucoma
mailto:Lsmith@sjfparish.org
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Faith Formation Reminder: 
We do not follow any particular school 

district for cancelling sessions. 
If there is a question, check our website: 

www.sjfparish.org 
There will be a definitive answer by 

3:00pm if a session is to be cancelled. 

BEN KLASSEN 

Youth Ministry Coordinator &  

Director of Faith Formation 

bklassen@sjfparish.org 

Ext. 108 

Welcome back to “Ordinary” time!  This week, in the Gospel, we 
hear about Jesus’ baptism from the Gospel of John.  It was similar, 
but different than the Gospel account from last weekend’s Masses.  
Why bring this up?  I think that it is a very “ordinary” thing for us to 
experience! 

Huh?  Is this going to be a mind stretching exercise, Ben? Because 
if it is, I’m just going pack it in now!  Wait, though… this is exactly 
the point.  Too often, when something becomes “normal”, we 
breeze through it, only paying half attention to it, because, “I 
already know this story.”  Do we really?  At my age, on a three year 
cycle of readings, I am on my 15th cycle (give or take) hearing the 
readings in the setting of Sunday Mass.  I still hear new things in 
each of the readings when I actively listen to them being 
proclaimed! 

Ordinary time is the time that we should be exercising our minds 
and working out the muscles that had a little too much to eat over 
the holiday season.  We are hit by the secular world every day!  We 
come into contact with people who may or may not be followers of 
the Trinity.  It can be very difficult at times, but that is our calling!  
We are to be out in the world spreading God’s Word to those that 
we come into contact with.  Our celebration of the Mass is the time 
to offer up those good experiences AND the bad experiences.  Mass 
gives us the nourishment (The Word and Eucharist) to continue our 
mission, to continue growing, and to offload those things that 
sometimes weigh us down.  Mass (especially the Eucharist) is to be 
the summit of the week past and the source of the week to come. 

If you are like me, you get inundated with messages that aren’t 
very Christian, or worse yet—messages that offer a watered down 
Christianity.  These watered down versions, stories, TV shows, etc. 
can too often be taken as truth because they are “ordinary,” but we 
need to be in constant discernment about being able to filter Truth 
from truth.  Discerning takes regular practice in an “ordinary” world 
where things rarely go as planned.  We need to be ready! 

These next several weeks of “Ordinary” time, take some time to 
look at the ordinary world around us and make an “extra”-ordinary 
contribution to spreading the message, which has been passed to 
us, to others!  Gain the courage and understanding of how to do 
this by actively listening at Mass, receiving (not taking) the 
Eucharistic meal, and offering the week just experienced, as well as 
the week before you, to God.  Then share your experience with 
someone, offer it up next week, and be extraordinary yourself! 

ABOUT THE GOSPEL: 

John the Baptist had been 
expecting the arrival of the 
Son of God, who would be 
known when the Holy Spirit came 
down from Heaven and rested upon Him. John 
testifies that Jesus is the Son of God, who will 
baptize with the Holy Spirit. 

IN CHURCH: 
Look for images of the Holy Spirit in the form of a 
dove in your church.  They may be hiding in stained-
glass windows, paintings, or carvings on the 
baptismal font. Take turns standing under or near 
an image of a dove and asking God to send the Holy 
Spirit upon you. 

QUESTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
 What is something you can do to share the Holy 

Spirit with other people? 

 How are we to continue Jesus’ work in today’s 
world? 

 What was Jesus’ life like before His baptism? After 
His baptism? 

FAMILY PRAYER: 
Thank you, God, for sending the Holy Spirit. Help us 
to be open to the guidance of your Spirit. Amen. 

QUESTIONS TO ASK YOURSELF NEXT WEEK, IN 

PREPARATION FOR MASS: 
 What does it mean to be a friend?  Who are some 

of your friends? Why are they friends? 

 Do you know the names of Jesus’ friends? 

 What does it mean to follow someone? Is that 
different than being someone's “follower”? 

Family 
Corner 

For our Faith Formation parents: 

This weather can be tricky to negotiate at times, especially 
when dropping off and picking up your young disciples!  For 
you, we will be opening up a room, a “lounge” of sorts, so 
you can remain in the building and complete some work, 
read a book, socialize with other parents and meet fellow 
parishioners.  Consider coming in from the cold car and 
taking some time for you.  Come in for prayer with your 
children, and we will get you to where you need to be after! 

http://www.sjfparish.org
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PARISH SUPPORT 
January 12, 2020 

 

Registered Families:            1406 

Envelopes Returned:                245 

 

Amount Offered:       $6,479.00 

Loose Offering:                     $803.00 

 

Online Giving Contributors:       71 

Contributions:       $2,879.00 

 

Total Offerings:    $10,161.00 

 

Budgeted Offertory:    $12,044.00 

Actual Offertory:   $10,161.00 

Difference:      -$1,883.00 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENTION SENIORS “THURSDAYS AT 
THE MUSEUM” 

 
The Detroit Institute of Arts is offer-

ing a FREE special program  
for adults 55 and older 

 
 

The DIA is offering groups of people 
from Wayne, Oakland and Macomb 
counties     FREE      admission,     FREE  
transportation, and a complementary 
coffee and cookie          reception.  The 
itinerary is: 

 
12:00pm     
Bus pick-up at St. Jane Frances  
(Please park in parking lot out by the 
garage) 
1:00pm        
Program begins 
2:30pm        
Coffee and cookie reception 
3:15pm        
Bus departs from DIA to St Jane 
Frances 

 
We are scheduled to attend the 

following event: 
 

January 30th— Drawing In The Galler-
ies and Collection Tours.  In addition 
to   offering   tours   of   the   DIA,   art  
instructors will also be available for 
those who would like to draw in the 
galleries. 
 

We can only take a maximum of 50 
people, so sign up early!  Contact 
Linda at 586-977-8080, ext. 113 or 

Lsmith@sjfparish.org with any 
questions. 

 

2019 Contribution 
Statements 

If you have given $200.00 or more 

in 2019, you will be sent a contri-

bution statement after January 

20th. If your total contribution was 

less, you will need to call the Parish 

Office (586-977-8080) and request 

a 2019 statement. 

Thank you! 

 

ST. JANE FRANCES DE CHANTAL  
PARISH COUNCIL 

Fr. Tony Sulkowski, Pastor 

Craig Smith, Chairman 

248-515-5355  crsgto@live.com 

Bob Pawlik, Vice Chairman 

& Member at Large 

Doreen Corby, Christian Service          

Nancy Dufoor, Secretary 

Ray Fortier, Finance 

John Martin, Worship 

Joe Nida, Member at Large                     

Linda Smith, Stewardship 

Leon Soltesz, Worship and Ushers 

Julie Sroka, Vicariate Rep 

Ray Sroka, Vicariate Rep  

Eric Rzeppa, Education 

 
First Sunday Monthly Memorial 

The First Sunday Monthly Memorial forms for 2020 are now available in the 
Parish Office. The offering is still $75.00 for the memorial year and the memori-
al listing name(s) will be included in our bulletin every week on the back page. 
 
The First Sunday Monthly Memorial Members will also be recognized at the 
9:00am Mass starting on the first Sunday in March. 
 
Please submit  your form as soon as possible or by February 10th. Please call the 
Parish Office at 586-977-8080 with any questions. 
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MASS INTENTIONS 
Scripture Readings for the 
Week of January 19, 2020 

         Sunday  
Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Is 49:3, 5-6; Ps 40:2, 4, 7-8, 8-9,10;  
1 Cor 1:1-3; Jn 1:29-34 

Monday 
Saint Fabian, Pope and Martyr; Saint 

Sebastian, Martyr 
1 Sm 15:16-23; Ps 50:8-9, 16bc-17, 

21 and 23; Mk 2:18-22 
Tuesday 

Memorial of Saint Agnes, Virgin and 
Martyr 

1 Sm 16:1-13; Ps 89:20, 21-22, 27-28; 
Mk 2:23-28 
Wednesday 

Day of Prayer for the Legal Protection of 
Unborn Children 

1 Sm 17:32-33, 37, 40-51; Ps 144:1b, 2, 
9-10; Mk 3:1-6 

Thursday 
Saint Vincent, Deacon and Martyr; Saint 

Marianne Cope, Virgin 
1 Sm 18:6-9, 19:1-7; Ps 56:2-3, 9-10a, 

10b-11, 12-13; Mk 3:7-12 
Friday 

Memorial of Saint Francis de Sales  
Bishop and Doctor of the Church 

1 Sm 24:3-21; Ps 57:2, 3-4, 6 and 11; 
Mk 3:13-19 

Saturday 
Feast of the Conversion of Saint Paul,  

Apostle 
Acts 22:3-16 or Acts 9:1-22; Ps 117:1bc, 2; 

   Mk 16:15-18 
Sunday 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Is 8:23—9:3; Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14; 

1 Cor 1:10-13, 17; 
Mt 4:12-23 or Mt 4:12-17 

ST. EPHREM CATHOLIC CHURCH  

38900 Dodge Park |Sterling Heights 

Phone: 586-264-1230  

Fax: 586-264-2757 

Pastor: Fr. Craig Giera 

WEEKEND MASSES 

Saturday  4:30pm  

         Sunday  9:00am & 11:00am 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 9:00am 

CONFESSIONS 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday,  

Friday 8:30am Saturday  12:15pm 

MONDAY, JANUARY 20:  NO MASS 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 21:  

7:00pm Dec. Anna Finn (Pat Mandziuk) 

 Dec. Dorothy Kelver (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Jerry & Josephine Sniege 

 (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Leroy Rogers (Judy Taylor) 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 22:  

8:00am Dec. Dick Volpe (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Elizabeth Gould (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Julie Keller (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Maureen Gray (Judy Taylor) 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 23: 

8:00am Dec. Pat Connors (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Stephanie Dempsey 

 (Judy Taylor) 

 Liv. Martin Kola Hozsa 

 (Sister Maria) 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 24:  NO MASS 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 25:  

4:00pm For the Parishoners 

 Dec. James Baggi (Joan & Joann D.) 

 Dec. Joseph Doran 

 (The Doran Family) 

 Dec. Gary Winters 

 (Benvenuti Family) 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 26: 

9:00am Dec. Sister Mary Paulette-CSSF 

 (Bob & Joyce Youngert) 

 Dec. Henry Varani (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Shirley Fasczewski 

 (Karen Graziano) 

 Dec. Bernard Kosnik 

 (Pat Mandziuk) 

11:30am Dec. Jack Campo 

 (Cardonna Family) 

 Dec. Maria & Damiano Campo 

 (Cardonna Family) 

 Dec. Vincent & Bridget Cardonna 

 (Cardonna Family) 

 Dec. Michael F. Eastman Sr. 

 (Mary Ann & Ernie Frick) 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
Thank you  

Kathy Desmond of 

A.J. Desmond & Sons 
Funeral Directors 

for advertising in the St. Jane Frances 

de Chantal bulletin. We ask our 

parishioners to support our advertisers 

as they are the ones who help make 

our bulletin possible. 

LOW GLUTEN HOSTS AVAILABLE:   

Call the Parish Office at 586-977-8080. 

ONLINE GIVING 

We are grateful for your support of our 

church. Online Giving allows you to 

make contributions to our church  

without writing checks or worrying 

about cash donations. Visit our website: 

WWW.SJFPARISH.ORG  

to sign-up for Online Giving. Email Jody 

Gazo at jgazo@sjfparish.org or call  

586-977-8080, ext. 112 with any 

questions. 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE — January 25th and January 26th 
Please see scheduling app for updates. 

 4:00pm 9:00am 11:30am 
Presider Fr. Tony Fr. Tony Fr. Tony 

Sacristan(s) Lisa Skoczylas Paul & Selma Marzec Brian Finn 

Lector 1 Keith Morris Geri Miles Robert Skwara 

Lector 2 Linda Smith Julius D’Ambrosio Barbara Miliczynski 

Altar Servers Maria McQueen Samantha Abuel Lucas Jeffrey 

 Azure Swincicki Terasa Mezzapelle Elsa Jeffrey 

Ushers Team 3 Assigned Team 1 

WEEKDAY LECTOR  

SCHEDULE 
 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 21 
Jan Machusak 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 22 
Annette Mobley 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 23 
Sr. Amanda Foumia 
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Robert Bain, Army 
Nicholas Brosowski, Army 
Chris Burley, Navy 
Shaun Chaplin, Air Force 
Charles Cosnowski,  
Air Force  
Winndie Darrow,  
Coast Guard 
Alexander J. Hendzell,  
Marines 
 
 

Louis B. Kasper III,  
Coast Guard 
Carmen LaForest, Navy 
Matthew McDowell,  
Air Force 
Cassidy Kicinski Rose,  
Air Force  
Jeremy Rzeppa, Navy 
Scot D. Skoczylas, Navy 
Anthony Trotta, Navy 
Kyle Wiegand, Army  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Gerard Austin 

Rachel Canavesio 

Mary Ann DeDonatis 

Elaine Ewing 

Anna Lisa Flattery    

Gail Hadel 

Daniel Haddel 

Walter Kronner 

Russ La Bruzzy 

Jean McDonald 

Kevin McDonald  

Norma O’Connor  

Anita Pitlock  

Susan Putrycus 

Eileen Rogowski 

Daniele VanAcker  

Visit the parish website to stay up to date on what is 
happening and to view the bulletin online! 

 
 

sjfparish.org 

Facebook @sjfparish  
Instagram 

@stjanefrancesparish 

        PRAYER LIST  
  

From the Letter of James 5:13: 
Is anyone among you suffer-
ing? He should pray. Is anyone 
in good spirits? He should sing 
praise!   
 
   It is our Christian duty to pray 
for others. Please call the  
Parish Office to add or remove a 
name from the Prayer List. 
Please be aware that, in this 
age of security issues, we can 
add only names of persons who 
have given permission to have 
their names printed. If you  
desire prayers for someone 
who does not wish to have their 
name printed in the bulletin, 
please use our Intercessory 
Prayer Box in the Worship 
Space.   
   The Intercessory Prayer team 
will include your intentions in 
their prayers. Names added to 
the Prayer List will remain on 
the list for a period of 4 
weeks. If the illness or situation  
continues after that time and 
additional prayers are needed, 
please call the Parish Office. 
Thank you!  

 
Be sure to mark your calendars 

for the 2020 Fish Fry season!  
 

Friday, February 28th 
Friday, March 6th 

Friday, March 13th  
Friday, March 20th 
Friday, March 27th 

Friday, April 3rd  
 

4:00pm - 7:00pm  
(Dine In & Carry Out) 

Look for more information in  
future bulletins! 

SAVE  

THE  

DATES! 

 
IRELAND  

PILGRIMAGE 
 St. Jane Frances  

de Chantal 
& Fr. Tony Sulkow-

ski 
May 4 - 14, 2020 

 
Want to deepen 
your devotion to 
Mother Mary?  
Join Fr. Tony as he 
leads you on the 
trip of a lifetime to 
the Apparition site 
at the shrine of Our 
Lady of  Knock in 
Ireland!  
 

For information contact the  
Parish Office 

 


